
Massachusetts Department of 
Elementary and Secondary Education 
75 Pleasant Street, Malden, Massachusetts 02148-4906        Telephone: (781) 338-3000  

TTY: N.E.T. Relay 1-800-439-2370 

Jeffrey C. Riley 
Commissioner 

By email  

March 18, 2021 

Anthony Soto 
158 Overlook Drive 
West Springfield, MA 01089 

Re: Acting Receiver for the Holyoke Public Schools 

Dear Mr. Soto: 

This letter confirms your conversation with Senior Associate Commissioner Russell Johnston 
that, effective March 19, 2021, you will serve as Acting Receiver for the Holyoke Public Schools 
until further notice. I thank you for your commitment to the students, staff and families of the 
Holyoke Public Schools. 

Sincerely, 

Jeffrey C. Riley 
Commissioner 
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